HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday July 14th, 2003

	1.
	Present: Roger Plank, Judy Dawson, Anne Mainwaring, Jon Litherland, Bob Musgrave, Andrew Simpson,

The Chairman welcomed Jean Hodgkinson who represented Outseats Parish Council..
	ACTION:

	2.
	Apologies were received from Tim Pritt and Alistair Cook. No reply received from James Fletcher or John Brunskill. [The Chairman requested that Committee members who could not attend any meeting should please let the Secretary know.] 
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last Meeting.

These were read and accepted as a true record. 
	

	4.
	Matters arising:

a) Threshold. 

It was AGREED that the four doors of the new porch should be dealt with to prevent further condensation caused by rain.

Judy to contact Andrew Goodison. Andrew Simpson could be on site if necessary.

b) Roof

It was reported that a lump of plaster about 1ft square had fallen on the stage. Keith Groome had inspected the area, and although had not been able to give it a thorough examination, thought that this was a localized problem due to a rotten timber joist. It was AGREED to ask him to undertake a full professional survey.

c) Cleaner. 

It was agreed that the cleaner was still doing a good job.

d) Water Quality. 

It was reported that the water filter had been fitted and it was hoped, that this would solve the water quality problems, extra cartridges had been purchased.

e) Key holders. It was reported that Mrs. Gladys Wilson had died, and that her son, Paul, had no wish to continue as the main key holder. It was AGREED that regular users of the Hall should have their own key. Suggestions were made for alternative methods of securing the Hall, i.e. key codes or a combination lock. It was AGREED that Judy should ask Harry if he would like to take over this responsibility.
	J.DAWSON

J.DAWSON

J. DAWSON.

	5.
	Treasurer’s Report:

The Treasurer’s Report was tabled.  The large gas bill was still causing concern, but the current financial situation was favourable. An auditor, Richard Jones, was at present completing his audit for year ending 2002.
	

	6.
	Correspondence:

Chris Cartledge had donated £100 to the Memorial Hall funds. Judy had written to thank him. 
	

	7.
	Bookings Report.

Judy reported that it has been a busy two months.  It was AGREED that any Sub-Committee meetings of either Hathersage or Outseats Parish Councils, should be held without charge.   

The Youth Club had closed down for the summer.
	

	8.
	Any Other Business.

A new de-humidifier had been purchased for the Lawrence Hall.

Andrew was thanked for the installation of the new coat hooks.

Jon Litherland requested, on behalf of Hathersage Players, that the Committee contribute towards the cost of renovating the lighting box, it was pointed out that other groups as well as the Players used this.   It was agreed in principle that a contribution would be made, but the Committee would want to know the details of expenditure before committing to an actual amount. 
	J. LITHERLAND

	9.
	Date of next meeting: Monday 3rd September 8th, at 7.30 p.m. in the Committee Room at the Memorial Hall.
	


HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, September 8th, 2003 at 7.30 p.m.

in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall 


Welcome to new members.

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (attached)

4. Matters arising from the Minutes:

a) Threshold

b) Roof

c) Cleaner 

d) Water Quality 

e) Key Holders

5. Treasurer’s Report

6. Public Liability Clause

7. Correspondence

8. Bookings Report

9. Any Other Business

10. Date of next meeting: Monday 3rd November, 2003

